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REPORT OF 

THE HEAD OF HOUSING SERVICES 


TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR HOUSING SERVICES on 3RD JUNE 2004


TITLE:
REPORT ON H.I.P. OUT-TURN FIGURES FOR 2003/04

RECOMMENDATIONS:


1. That Lead Member approves the carry forward of resources as outlined in the report subject to an overall analysis of the year-end position for balances on the HRA.



EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

The Public Sector Programme has underspent by £2.75m and the Housing Repairs Account by £0.15m and these will be carried forward to 2004/05 as part of the HRA balances. There has been a request by NPHL to re-allocate these back in 2004/05 through slippage.


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:

(Available for public inspection)

Budgetary Control File 2003/04

Financial Information from SAP


ASSESSMENT OF RISK:

	Failure to re-allocate these back in 2004/05 will impact upon the proposed programme and implies that the 2004/05 funding will be used to cover the slippage.

However failure to consider the resources in relation to the overall position for HRA balances could result in balances being lower than the prescribed limit of 3% by the Audit Commission.


THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS:

	Not applicable as the report is commenting on the financial position.


LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:

	Not required for this report.


FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:

	Report prepared by the out stationed Principal Group Accountant for Housing Services.


CONTACT OFFICER:

Nigel Dickens 0161 793 2585


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):

All


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:

City Council HIP 2003/04


DETAILS (Continued Overleaf)

1.0 Background Information
1.1 The attached report was presented to the NPHL Budget and Procurement Committee on the 27th May 2004.

2.0 Details of Report

2.1 The attached report is self explanatory as regards the year-end position for the Public Sector Programme and the Housing Repairs Account.

2.2 What has been disappointing is the lack of robust monitoring performed by NPHL during 2003/04, as there has previously been no indication of the amount of underspend that has now transpired.

2.3 This has been previously discussed at Lead Member meetings and officers for both the Council and NPHL have been working to rectify this position. As a consequence there are monthly meetings to monitor the whole capital programme on the third week of each month with reports being prepared to Lead Member following this meeting.

2.4 It will be noted from the report that there has been a request from NPHL to carry the resources forward and to use them in 2004/05 to fund the slippage from the 2003/04 programmes. 

2.5 Although this is alright in theory consideration must be given to the overall position of the balances for the HRA and to ensure that all other known commitments from it can be met and that the Audit Commission recommendations that balances are held at 3% is also achieved.

2.6 Officers are currently finalising the position for the HRA for 2003/04 and details will be reported to the meeting of the 17th June 2004.

3.0 Conclusions

3.1 Through the monthly capital programme monitoring there will be more robust monitoring of the Public Sector Programme in 2004/05.

3.2 The underspends will be carried forward through the HRA balances to 2004/05.

3.3 The use of these must be considered in relation to the overall position of balances.

4.0 Recommendations
4.1 That Lead Member supports the principle for the use of the underspend subject to consideration of the overall position for the HRA.
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